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used to provide high quality legal as-
sistance and not to support or promote 
political activities or interests. The 
part should be construed and applied so 
as to further this purpose without in-
fringing upon the constitutional rights 
of employees or the professional re-
sponsibilities of attorneys to their cli-
ents. 

§ 1608.2 Definition. 

Legal assistance activities, as used in 
this part, means any activity. 

(a) Carried out during an employee’s 
working hours; 

(b) Using resources provided by the 
Corporation or by a recipient; or 

(c) That, in fact, provides legal ad-
vice, or representation to an eligible 
client. 

§ 1608.3 Prohibitions applicable to the 
Corporation and to recipients. 

(a) Neither the Corporation nor any 
recipient shall use any political test or 
qualification in making any decision, 
taking any action, or performing any 
function under the act. 

(b) Neither the Corporation nor any 
recipient shall contribute or make 
available Corporation funds, or any 
personnel or equipment 

(1) To any political party or associa-
tion; 

(2) To the campaign of any candidate 
for public or party office; or 

(3) For use in advocating or opposing 
any ballot measure, initiative, or ref-
erendum. 

§ 1608.4 Prohibitions applicable to all 
employees. 

(a) No employee shall intentionally 
identify the Corporation or a recipient 
with any partisian or nonpartisan po-
litical activity, or with the campaign 
of any candidate for public or party of-
fice. 

(b) No employee shall use any Cor-
poration funds for activities prohibited 
to attorneys under § 1608.6; nor shall an 
employee intentionally identify or en-
courage others to identify the Corpora-
tion or a recipient with such activities. 

§ 1608.5 Prohibitions applicable to 
Corporation employees and to staff 
attorneys. 

While employed under the act, no 
Corporation employee and no staff at-
torney shall, at any time, 

(a) Use official authority or influence 
for the purpose of interfering with or 
affecting the result of an election or 
nomination for office, whether partisan 
of nonpartisan; 

(b) Directly or indirectly coerce, at-
tempt to coerce, command or advise an 
employee of the Corporation or of any 
recipient to pay, lend, or contribute 
anything of value to a political party, 
or committee, organization, agency or 
person for political purposes; or 

(c) Be a candidate for partisan elec-
tive public office. 

§ 1608.6 Prohibitions applicable to at-
torneys and to staff attorneys. 

While engaged in legal assistance ac-
tivities supported under the act, no at-
torney shall engage in 

(a) Any political activity, 
(b) Any activity to provide voters 

with transportation to the polls, or to 
provide similar assistance in connec-
tion with an election, or 

(c) Any voter registration activity. 

§ 1608.7 Attorney-client relationship. 
Nothing in this part is intended to 

prohibit an attorney or staff attorney 
from providing any form of legal assist-
ance to an eligible client, or to inter-
fere with the fulfillment of any attor-
ney’s professional responsibilities to a 
client. 

§ 1608.8 Enforcement. 
This part shall be enforced according 

to the procedures set forth in § 1612.5. 
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